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July 16, 2024
Rockford Township 

Planning Commission Meeting Minutes
6:30 PM 
Call to Order

Chairperson Supervisor Otten called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. at the Rockford Township Hall with all joining in for the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  Present were Supervisors Dale Otten, Joel Kjome, Nancy Norsby, Dennis Beise, Troy Beise and Clerk/Treasurer Rachelle McDougall.  
Agenda

A motion by Supervisor Dennis Beise and seconded by Supervisor Norsby to approve the agenda as printed.  Motion carried unanimously.

Meeting Minutes 

A motion by Supervisor Dennis Beise and seconded by Supervisor Otten to approve the June 18, 2024, Planning Commission Meeting Minutes as printed.  Motion carried unanimously.  

Continued Items
Scott Dahlke – Site Design P.I.D. #215-100-044100 Discuss Land Use & Zoning Change

The board discussed the proposal at their July 2, 2024 meeting regarding P.I.D. #215-100-044100 a 56-acre parcel for industrial use and development similar to the west winds industrial park.  Craig Scherber was present to continue the discussion about the possibility for an industrial park located at 215100044100 and a land uses zoning change.  The board recommended that he speak to Wright County regarding this item since the land plan is not being reviewed at this per Wright County. 

The board also discussed the previous placed pipeline and how it may affect this property.  Scherber informed the board the pipeline would not be affecting this proposal.  Scherber inquired if the board would be in support of a possible change in zoning and land use along with a new industrial park. Scherber commented if the board was not in support of this proposed idea then he would not pursue this item further.

Public Comment - None
New Items 

Eric Robeck was present to request approval by the town board to remove an existing structure and build a new structure that would be slightly bigger.  The new building would be shifted slightly from how the current building is positioned and squared with the current home.  The proposed building would extend to the current garage and patio.  The current garage was turned into a living space by the previous owners and there is not a current garage on the property.  Robeck stated he did not need board approval if he wanted to rebuild in the current location however, since the proposed building would be shifting and extending compared to the current building, it requires a variance.   The board discussed square footage and attending the next meeting on August 6, 2024 with additional information regarding measurements.  Robeck agreed he would gather the information as the board requested and attend the next meeting.

The board recommended Robeck apply at Wright County and bring back more information with the measurements.  The board to continue this item for further discussion at the Planning Commission Meeting on July 16, 2024.
Adjourn Meeting

Supervisor Otten adjourned the meeting at 7:06 p.m.
________________________________________________ Date: ________________
Dale Otten (Chairperson)

________________________________________________ Date: ________________

Rachelle McDougall (Clerk/Treasurer)
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